

Sabino Improvement Association
Potluck
7/13/23

Announcements started @ 7:15.

Thank you to our hosts for this evening, Marilyn Tomajan, with guests Cam and Neal.

Brad and Christine's friends Roshani and John Nash were in attendance with their daughter Arianna, husband Jacob, and son Striker. Tina and Ken Sener welcomed Liz and Jeff Armour.

Announcements:

Sabino tees, sweatshirts, totes, and pillows sporting our logo are all available on Amazon. *Please use the link below to purchase directly on Amazon* as it appears there has been a problem with the products Brad designed for the Hall. Unfortunately the design has been copied, replicated and produced onto similar products, cutting out the profit due to Sabino Hall. Although the design appears close, it is not exactly the same (which is how it was discovered). Please be careful ordering and watch to make sure "*The Design Bin*" is included in the description if you do search *Sabino Maine Centennial on Amazon*. However, the best way to support the hall and to receive the correct items is to use the link below. By using the link below, it'll be easy to shop and your goods will be delivered right to your door.

Design Bin on Amazon - Sabino Maine Centennial

Additionally, there will be a few of these items available for direct purchase at the Hall this summer along with hats and decals. Hats and decals can only be purchased at the Hall and will soon be available.

Suzanne Andresen and Brad Powers are firming up details for the *Sabino Hall Centennial Celebration & Fair* taking place on *Saturday, 8/19/2023*. Suzanne shared that all vendor tables are sold and will include jewelry, body products, leather goods, stained glass, driftwood designs, wooden trinkets, and baby sweaters and mittens among other goods. Of note, Sabino neighbors, Phyllis Mussman and daughter, Amy, will be featuring their whimsical fabric sculptures, Kerry Nelson will be selling her notecards, and Peggy Willoughby will have Dam Cove Pottery for sale.

Coffee and donuts will be available for purchase during the Fair, along with chowders (seeking donations of chowders, please contact Suzanne Andresen), along with hot dogs, chips and sodas.

More details will follow yet in anticipation of the *Fair*, please consider items to be included in the 50-Year Time capsule, along with donations (including home goods) to a Tag Sale, and goodies (pies, brownies, jams, jellies, pickles, etc.) for a Bake Sale. If you are thinking ahead for the Bake Sale, please package items ready to sell, for example whole pies, or individual slices in their own containers.

Suzanne is gathering ideas for the Raffle if you have items from community contacts or your own ideas. Among many interesting offerings, Suzanne has secured rounds of golf and a golf cart, a drill from Bath Industrial, and a gift certificate from Witch Spring Hill Ice Cream. As you gather contributions please let Suzanne Andresen know of your items. She is hoping to secure \$2000.00 worth of donations!

Keep in mind the public Fair will start at 9:00 and following the Fair, the afternoon will be for the neighborhood, including music, a Presentation at 1:00 by the Secretary of State to recognize the Hall's Incorporation, burial of the Time Capsule, and a food event.

Many thanks to all who have signed up to host upcoming Potlucks. There is just one date needing to be filled, August 31, which is the last Potluck of the season and the Ice Cream Social. If you are interested in Hosting, there's the online sign-up, a sign-up sheet at the hall, or I am happy to add you to our list of Hosts.

The hall is looking for a replacement refrigerator at some point and an ice bucket.

Please remember to browse the *Sabino Hall Mall* which is full of treasures. If you have donations for the Mall, they can be left on the front porch.

Clynk bags are available on the porch as well as inside the Hall.

After updates, Brad and Christine Smith presented the evening's program, *Sailing in Norway*, about their sailing adventures on Robin Leigh. *Many thanks* for a very interesting evening and a chance to ask follow up questions about their unique experiences.

The next Potluck on 7/20 will be followed by the traditional Games Night, hosted by Mary and Robert Capraro.

If you have not yet paid your dues, please pay the Annual dues (\$50) to Izabela Werner, 233 Houghton Pond Rd., West Bath ME 04530. Checks can be made out to *Sabino Improvement Association*. You can also bring your dues to the Hall. Thank you.

The website https://sabino100.com/ is being updated with new information. Please review the site for specific dates and activities.

The evening closed at 8:10 pm. 45 people attended. Following the evening's Potluck, 4 additional people arrived to hear Brad and Christine's program.

Submitted by Deborah Jordan Pearson

If you would prefer not to receive messages from Sabino Hall, please contact Deborah Jordan Pearson at djordanpearson@gmail.com to be removed from future mailings.